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In 2017, the History and Archives Committee of Trinity-Clifton Pastoral Charge nominated the historic Trinity United Church to the United Church of Canada’s “Honouring Our Heritage – Celebrating the United Church of Canada Historic Commemorations” program. This nomination emphasized the significance of this church to the community and to the country. 
In 1864, when the delegates came to Charlottetown for the meeting that set the stage for the creation of the nation of Canada, this new church was an impressive structure in the city’s landscape. A picture of Trinity United Church, Charlottetown, PEI, and the write-up for the nomination is posted on the Honouring Our Heritage website of the United Church of Canada (http://www.ucheritage.ca/trinity-united-church/).This is a special honour. 
An historic photo display in the narthex of Trinity United Church was unveiled during this presentation. These pictures trace the history of the Methodist congregation in Charlottetown from the first meetings held at the home of Benjamin Chappell in 1774 to the early Methodist Chapels and, finally, the “Brick Church” built in 1864. With church union in 1925 (the amalgamation of Congregational, Presbyterian, and Methodist congregations), this building became Trinity United Church. An accompanying narrative to the photo display outlines the progression and growth of this congregation. 
As well, three photos of Clifton United Church in Bunbury, PEI, built in 1848, are displayed along with a brief history. In 1962, this church joined Charlottetown’s Trinity United Church and these two congregations became Trinity-Clifton Pastoral Charge.
